
Troubleshooting Tips
#10 – Disconnect all power before servicing

Disconnect all power before changing any circuit board or component in any piece
of electronic equipment, this includes Pumps, Dispensers, Consoles and Printers.

We have received a number of boards under warranty which have obviously been changed with power 
on and accidentally shorted to frame or other metal object. This results in most components on the 
board being damaged which means they need to be replaced. This drives up the cost of the board 
repairs and results in a higher end cost to you.

However the cost is the least important thing! The most important consideration is your safety. On 
some boards there are high voltages present. In the case of Gilbarco displays this is as high as 180 Volts
DC.

These Voltages can be Fatal!

This also brings up another important point! You should in normal practice be grounded when handling
circuit boards to prevent damage from static electricity. Make sure that you are grounded with an 
approved static wrist or ankle strap that has a built in resistor to prevent high current passing through 
your body in the event you short something that is live.

Also make sure when turning off Power that you use proper shut down procedures for the equipment 
you are changing to avoid creating other problems.

Prevent damage to components, yourself and others

 - Disconnect power before servicing - 


